DC



Metropolitan Water Reclamation District of Greater Chicago

100 EAST ERIE STREET

CHICAGO, ILLINOIS 60611-3154

312.751.5600

Vice President
Marcelino Garcia
Chairman of Finance
Cameron Davis
Kimberly Du Buclet
Josina Morita
Chakena D. Perry
Eira L. Corral Sepúlveda
Mariyana T. Spyropoulos

Kari K. Steele

President Barbara J. McGowan

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

Catherine A. O'Connor, Ph.D., P.E.

Director of Engineering

312.751.7905 f: 312.751.5681 catherine.o'connor@mwrd.org

January 12, 2023

VIA US MAIL & EMAIL
Ms. Teri Raney
Village of Calumet Park
12409 South Throop Street
Calumet Park, IL 60827
(traney@calumetparkvillage.org)

Dear Ms. Raney:

Subject: Notice of Termination – IGA between the Village of Calumet Park and MWRDGC for the South Throop Flood Relief Project

In response to our 2020 Local Stormwater Partnership Call for Projects, the Village of Calumet Park (Village) applied for assistance in funding the subject project. We subsequently identified the South Throop Flood Relief Project as a potential partnership opportunity and an Intergovernmental Agreement (IGA) between the Village and the Metropolitan Water Reclamation District of Greater Chicago (MWRDGC) was executed on April 21, 2022, to provide partial funding for construction of the project, amongst other partner responsibilities. While the Village initiated design efforts on the project, it recently indicated in a meeting on September 8, 2022, that it is not able to advance the project to construction phase due to local infrastructure priorities and other constraints, and as a result, the Village determined they would not pursue development of the project along South Throop at this time.

Therefore, this letter is to provide formal notice of termination of the IGA in accordance with Article 8, which states that the IGA can be terminated by the District prior to bid advertisement of the project. If the Village plans to pursue this project at a later date, or decides to pursue another similar project in the future, we would welcome an application to our Local Stormwater Partnership Program during a forthcoming call for projects.

Please sign below in acknowledgment and contact Dylan Cooney at cooneyd@mwrd.org if any additional information is required.

Very truly yours,

Catherine A. O'Connor Director of Engineering

Cottoni G. O'Como

KMF:JK:DC

Acknowledged:

Date: 1-13-2023

Village of Calumet Park